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Coming up . . .     
 
11/6/19 - Foothills Board of Directors 
meeting at Coal Creek Golf Course at 7 am  
11/11/19 – Veterans Day Celebration 
11/18/19 – Major Mike Paugh, Red Kettle 
Day  
11/25/19 - Dr. Ron Blackwelder, Retired 
USC Prof. of Aerospace Engineering 
12/2/19 – Open 
12/4/19 - Foothills Board of Directors 
meeting at Coal Creek Golf Course at 7 am 
12/9/19 – Open 
12/16/19 – Open 
  
Program Chairperson: 
 
December/January – David Petrick 
February/March - Open 
 
 

 
10/21/19 – Dasi Takes New Job  
 
Dave and Craig presented our club 
members’ gift to Dasi after our 10/21 
meeting. Dasi has been our server since 
our club moved to Coal Creek Golf 
Course in January 2017. She will be 
leaving her positon with the Sweet Spot 
Café to become a Life Coach, a job that 
she held before working at Sweet Spot. 
We appreciate her wonderful service of 
keeping our coffee cups full and the 
shade out of our eyes. She was so 
accommodating and worked hard to 
find a solution to any problem that would arise at our club meetings.  Thank you, 
Dasi and Steven for meeting our club needs.   
 
11/4/19 - Marc Brown, Spellbinders   
 
Marc L. Brown is a Spellbinders volunteer 
storyteller as well as a Boulder professional 
storyteller and puppeteer. He has recently told at 
Children's Hospital and Union Station as part of 
Spellbinders 25th anniversary celebration. He 
also does local outreach by telling and speaking 
at Rotary and Kiwanis chapters. He has 
previously told at Alzheimer’s Association 
Memory Cafes in the area. Through the art of 
oral storytelling, Marc promotes the Spellbinders 
mission of enhancing literacy, creativity and 
visualization. When Marc is not busy volunteer 
storytelling, he is listening and working with clients to clarify their lifelong 
monetary strategies for charitable giving.  His efforts are about giving from the 
heart and understanding one’s own life story. The following was learned at 
Spellbinders website. In the early 1980s Spellbinders’ founder Germaine Dietsch 
became alarmed at the growing disconnect between the generations as more and 
more older adults moved into retirement communities. She feared this trend 
would deprive elders of the sense of meaning and purpose important to their 
physical and emotional health, and deprive youngsters of the sources of wisdom 
and talent her own relatives and neighbors had been.  Thanks, Marc, for 
entertaining us! 
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10/24/19 – Peak to Peak HS Key Club Meeting 
 

 
 
Dave attended this Key Club Meeting. Here are some of the 
service projects the students are volunteering their time: 
• Broomfield Trails Marathon/Precious Child 
• EFAA Celebration  
• Rock & Roll Marathon 
• Sister Carmen Thrift Store 
• Thank you cards for teachers  
 
The club has 99 paid members.  They plan to ring the bell for 
The Salvation Army. Thanks to Ms. Medina and students for 
all you do for your community!   
 
11/9/19 – Walmart Stuff a Bus Toy Drive for The 
Salvation Army 
 
Many Kiwanis members from our club and Peak to Peak HS 
Key Club received toys at three Walmart locations:  
• 500 Summit Blvd., Broomfield 
• 4651 W. 121st Ave., Broomfield 
• 745 US Highway 287, Lafayette 
 
The toys will be given to area children during Christmas. We 
had a beautiful day outside; the shoppers were very generous 
with toys and Red Kettle donations.  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
October 2019 Message from Governor Derek Manley 
in RMD Newsletter   
 
2019 a great year! Under Past Governor Tim Sheppard’s 
leadership we grew our membership to help us impact 
more children and work toward fulfilling the mission of 
Kiwanis. For this next year I hope your club will continue 
to look at strategies to increase the number of hearts and 
hands for your club projects so we impact even more 
children in our communities. If your club would like help 
in developing a strategy, don’t hesitate to reach out to 
your Lt. Governor for assistance to give you options you 
may not be considering. Your District board wants to 
support your club in any way we can and be a resource to 
strengthen your club. We also want to encourage all clubs 
to have more fun throughout the year. Fun club meetings 
and projects improve the value of being a Kiwanis 
member and creates a contagious, positive energy that you 
can share with anyone you interact with, whether it be a 
prospective new member, a SLP member, or anyone else 
you interact with in your community. As leaders and 
Kiwanians, I ask you to include more fun in your club and 
by doing so I know that there is nothing that can hold your 
club back from achieving the goals you set for this year. 
Let’s Grow our Hearts to improve the world one child and 
one community at a time! 
 

Upcoming Community Service/Fundraising Events 
 
• Pete Sprenkle Coaching Excellence Award – 

on December 9 Sally Peterson and Misie Goodard will 
attend our meeting for the award presentation. 

Dave       

Dave and Major Mike man the barrel and kettle at 
Lafayette Walmart 



• Mid - Year Kiwanis Conference - February 28th - March 
1st, 2020 at Doubletree by Hilton ~ Denver Stapleton 
North, Denver, Colorado. 
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